
 

 
 
9 May 2025 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 

Summer 1 Week 3 Parent Letter 
 

Year 11 – ‘The Big Send Off’  
This week we celebrated with our Year 11 pupils and wished them the very best of 
luck with their GCSE exams through their ‘Big Send Off’. There was not a dry eye in 
the room as the Year 11 team, Mrs Black, Mrs Jordan, the Senior Prefects and 
myself all gave speeches and presented awards to the pupils. There were so many 
pupils who were nominated for awards which speaks volumes about this year 
group as a whole. Their form tutors spoke with love and care for the pupils, telling 
us fondly of their memories and regaling us with funny stories along the way. They 
also offered the sincerest and most heartfelt words of advice and encouragement 
to the pupils for the exam season and for their lives after Lowton. All of this was 
then followed by the ‘Clap Out’ where the whole school lined the school site and 
applauded the Year 11 pupils as they walked out, wishing them well for the future. 
A photo gallery and video footage are available on our Facebook page so that you 
can share in the celebrations.  

 

Year 11 – please be on time for your exams!  
 

The big, full year group exams begin on Monday with GCSE English Literature.  Please can I ask that if your child 
is in Year 11 you encourage them to be in school early throughout the exam season. There is nothing more 
stressful than being on the last minute, struggling to find your seat number and not then feeling settled from 
the very start of the exam. Time is precious in every paper so let’s be as early as we can be!  Everyone has been 
working hard for the exams. I hope that their hard work and commitment is rewarded with some excellent 
results. Good luck to everyone in their exams!  
 

Congratulations!  
Congratulations again go to our Year 7 
football team who have had another busy 
week of fixtures, with a further three 
matches played this week. Like last week, the 
boys continued to be free scoring beating 
their first opponents comfortably with some 
fantastic goals. Then followed two tough 
matches but with some good football, well 
taken goals and a solid defence we ran out 
with 3 wins out of 3, scoring 13 goals and 
conceding only 2. Well played everyone!   
 
One match remains and the boys need to win 
to finish in the league positions that qualify 

for the Wigan Schools Cup. Good luck boys!  
 

 
 



You’re invited… 
… to our Annual Art and Photography Exhibition on Monday 9th June.  
 
The exhibition will take place from 4.30pm - 6.00pm in school and is a 
fantastic opportunity for family and friends to view the outstanding 
talents of our pupils and share their success.  
 
The Arts are extremely important at Lowton Church of England High 
School, and we feel it’s really important to showcase and celebrate the work our pupils have created. 
 
There will be a range of Fine Art and Photography work for you to view and light refreshments will be provided. 
There is no charge for this event, but to help with planning we ask that you ring school to reserve your place at 
the exhibition.  
 
Thank you, as always, for your continuing support of our school.  
 

Yours faithfully 
 
Jane Galbraith 
Headteacher 
 


